Free shuttle service inside Liberty State Park
begins today

July 19, 2024

By Ron Zeitlinger | The Jersey Journal

Liberty State Park visitors who use mass transit to get to the state park have long complained that
their “reward” has been long walks from the entrance to their final destination.

Finally, their complaints have been answered.

In response to public feedback from discussions about the Liberty State Park Revitalization
Program, the state Department of Environmental Protection will launch a free shuttle service
today to improve connectivity between and access to amenities throughout the park.

The pilot shuttle service will operate on weekends and select other days through Sept. 29. Two
shuttle buses, one with a wheelchair lift, will transport visitors along a designated route on
Saturdays and Sundays from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. and during specific times for special events.

A shuttle will arrive at each stop approximately every 20 minutes. The pilot shuttle service is
funded by the American Rescue Plan economic stimulus package. Additional information and
updates on the pilot shuttle service can be found on the Liberty State Park Revitalization
Prooram microsite.

“The Friends of LSP praises the DEP and the ARUP consultants for organizing this important
pilot and seeking public input in expanding access to The People’s priceless, inspiring waterfront
park,” said Friends of Liberty State Park President Sam Pesin. “The pilot marks the start of the
re-establishment of an essential comprehensive shuttle bus system for LSP’s great future!”

The state park on the Jersey City waterfront is undergoing a massive overhaul that will feature
more than 100 acres of active recreation, arts, and cultural improvements to Liberty State Park’s
perimeter, while also creating a flood-resilient habitat and active recreation in the interior.

The makeover of the park will be performed in three phases, remediation, creation of the
Northern Athletics Hub and the creation of the Southern Athletics Hub.

The park is accessible by light rail on weekends.

Previously, a pay-to-ride NJ TRANSIT shuttle service operated at the park from 2000 until 2010.
Extensive stakeholder engagement through the Liberty State Park Revitalization Program
revealed significant interest in resuming a shuttle service in the park to enhance access to park

- amenities.
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